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SUMMER 
 
Looks like a few members have already taken off for their summer trips and some are getting ready. 
May everyone have delightful safe travels this summer and come back to share memories of their trips. 
If you are staying in Florida this summer, please let us know of any quick trips you may have planned and if 
you would welcome others to join in for fun at the places you will be.  Anyone who will be at the FMCA Rally in 
Gillette, please let Jack (954-401-6256) know. 
 
 
2023 – 2024   RALLY SCHEDULE 
 
This schedule has been finalized.  Debbie & John Schuettler have put much effort and lots of time into making 
this a fun and practical schedule.   I am attaching it so that you will be able to make  arrangements to join us 
for the rallies.  As usual, we would love to have any of you volunteer to Host.  It really isn’t that much work 
and it is even more fun when you have someone co-host with you.  Take a look at the schedule and just let our 
Wagon Masters know what event would work best for you. 
 
OCTOBER RALLY - We will be returning to Sunshine Village RV Resort for our first Rally of the season.  This rally 
will take place starting Thursday October 5th through Sunday October 8th.  Remember the large Webster Flea 
Market takes place on Monday so you might want to stay over that Sunday.  The RV park has asked that if you 
plan on coming to please make your reservations right away.  They would really appreciate a count now.  So 
give them a call 352-793-8626 between 9:00am and Noon as they are closed in the afternoons during summer 
months.  
 
For Lake Ashton Residents – the LA Travelers will be doing a rally to this location starting October 8, 2023 so 
you may want to come to both! 
 
 
JANUARY RALLY – please note that we plan to attend the Tampa RV Show as a Group.  Registration for this 
usually opens in October and fills up fast.  They provide 30 amp electric and have evening entertainment and 
usually morning coffee and donuts.  We will keep everyone advised as to the date they can make reservations. 
 
 
FEBRUARY RALLY – As the Southeast Area puts their plans together, more information on this gathering will 
be forthcoming.   Some of our members in the past have dry camped for this but they will probably have some 
amenities available.  Also keep in mind, they will be looking for volunteers to work in various areas to help 
make this event a success. 
 
 



 
AS ALWAYS: 

 
REMEMBER – After making any reservations for a rally, please contact our Wagon Masters (by TEXT or EMAIL)  
with the dates you will be arriving and the size of your RV.  We need coach & people counts for our Hosts. 
 
NOTE:   It is necessary that you only contact our Wagon Masters via TEXT (419-953-8723) or EMAIL 
(dnj2335@gmail.com).  NO PHONE CALLS    Thank you members for doing this. 
 
 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 
              

6/28 Pat Hoe  7/7 Ana Novell 
      7/27  Les Tyree 
 

HAPPY ANNIVERSARY 
 

6/22 Jim & Lowleen Read 
6/25 Brian & Pat Howe 
 

 
SUN ROAMER OFFICERS 

 
President  Jerry Hilley  863-660-2028  hilleyj78@gmail.com  
Vice President  John Marquart 954-812-6982  mquart@me.com 
Treasurer  Denise Scudo  954-599-8723  dscudo@hotmail.com 
Secretary  Pat Forsyth  954-579-7984  paforsyth@hotmail.com 
National Director Jack Fantelli  954-401-6256  jef@jefco.biz 
Alt. National Director Nancy Marquart 954-901-6518  mquart@me.com 
Wagon Master Debbie & John  
     Schuettler  419-953-8723  dnj2335@gmail.com  
Newsletter Editor Jean Fantelli  954-732-2279  jean@jefco.biz 
Sunshine   Sue Pan  863-241-3203  susiepan@yahoo.com 
 

 
To Unsubscribe from this Newsletter, contact the editor with the subject line Unsubscribe. 

        
 


